Capital Expenditures Committee
Meeting Minutes

Monday, January 11, 2016, 6:30 PM
O’Brien Meeting Room, Dedham Town Hall


Members Present: Peter Springer, Michael Podolski, Amy Paxson, Susan Fay and Maureen Hanlon

Mr. Springer called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM
Mr. Springer called the meeting to order. He took a moment to thank Kevin Hughes for his service on CEC committee, and Maureen Hanlon was welcomed as the newest appointee from the Finance Committee. 
FY17-FY21 Capital Budget Hearings:
Police Department
Chief Michael D’Entremont was present. 
Replacement of police vehicles: Chief D’Entremont requested funding for 4 Dodge Charger package vehicles totaling $172,000. 
Ms. Paxson asked which cars are being replaced. Chief D’Entremont pointed explained that they don’t know for certain, but 2 cars will be moved to backup and the cars they will get rid of will be marked police vehicles. He explained that police cars are running 24 hours a day 7 days a week.
Ms. Hanlon asked Chief D’Entremont how many cars are out on a shift. The Chief responded that it is a minimum of 4 cars. 
Mr. Springer asked about any maintenance problems the Police have experienced with vehicle types. Chief D’Entremont explained that they have had specific engine issues with the Chargers but they find they run into problems with all types of vehicles on their fleet. They currently purchase from Central Dodge. Norwood Police Department also buys from them.
Ms. Fay confirmed with the Chief that the cars last an average of 5 years each and the shorter lifespan is due to a lot of idling with officers in them all the time. 
Mr. Podolski confirmed with the Chief that older cars go to auction and they averages about $3,000 per vehicle. 
Chief D’Entremont explained a change in his 5 year plan where he moved back a software request to FY 18 in order to move up a request for electronic control weapons to FY 17. The electronic control weapons can reach a suspect up to 10 meters away, and the Chief is concerned about with not having this type of option for when officers are not close to the suspect. He explained that neighboring towns have them. They require six hours of training, and training would need to be performed each year. 
Mr. Podolski confirmed with the Chief that they would need 60 of them. Chief D’Entremont explained that when each officer is assigned their own weapon, there is a higher accountability, and they don’t have to worry about having to check them in and out, as officers will be responsible for them. The Chief explained that training would be required each year by the government. 
Ms. Fay confirmed with the Chief that there would be a recurring annual cost of $20,000 for training, but that would fall under the operational budget. Ms. Fay asked how many times per year he would expect to use them based on historical data. Chief D’Entremont responded “about a half dozen times”. 
Ms. Hanlon asked if other towns issue them to all officers. Chief D’Entremont responded that some do, but if they don’t they need to do a check-in and check-out process for each shift,  which he would prefer to avoid as well as it being an increased safety risk.
Chief D’Entremont confirmed that the tough books being requested have a warrantee of 1 year.  
Ms. Terkelsen commented that computers are built tough but two have gone down recently and there is not much they can do but send them out to be repaired. 
Mr. Podolski commented that he would have liked to have the 5 year plans in front of the Committee tonight. Ms. Terkelsen explained she will try to get them to the Committee soon.
Chief D’Entremont explained a request for 5 Lidar units to measure speed. This would replace the old radar equipment. 
7:22 PM: Fire Department- 
Chief William Spillane was present.
Ms. Paxson asked if they had determined whether bundles should go in capital or if they should actually be operational capital. Mr. Kern responded that he plans on discussing this later with the Committee. Ms. Hanlon also had concerns about whether certain items should be capital or not.  
Rescue Equipment: The Chief explained that the pants and coat have a 10 year service life and then they need to be disposed of. The new washer and dryer have helped increase the useful life of protective clothing.
Ms. Fay confirmed with the Chief that they provide new suits for all new officers.
Mr. Kern explained that the Self Contained Breathing Apparatus’ that were included and approved last year show up again this year because the Town decided it would be best to lease the equipment for 3 years, and the cost is $300,000 over 3 years. 
Mr. Podolski asked what happened to the other $200,000. Mr. Kern explained that only $100,000 got approved at Town Meeting. 
Extrication Equipment: The Chief explained that this is the “jaws of life”. The new equipment would be electric, and smaller. It will be beneficial because if cars go off the road they will be able to now go further than they could before as they are currently only able to go where the truck can go. A person would be able to carry the tool to the scene.
Truck Equipment: This request included a fire hose, nozzle, 12 replace mobile radios. The Chief explained that the radios in the Trucks are not supported by Motorola anymore. This is their 3rd year replacing them. 
Ms. Hanlon expressed concern with why some of these items are not being considered operating capital instead. 
Ms. Fay explained that the Fire Department can’t run a truck without this equipment, and you can think of it as being part of the truck. When she thinks about it that way, it becomes easier to think of it as capital.
Ms. Paxson commented that she feels the foam is not capital since it is a consumable. 
Department Vehicles: Chief Spillane explained that the big spool cannot be held in the existing bucket truck. He would like to request an F250 to replace the F150 which he has offered to give to the Facilities Department to meet their needs. 
The Chief distributed a spreadsheet with a replacement schedule for his fleet. He confirmed the new pick up will last 10 years.
Meeting Minutes- 
Ms. Paxson made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 12-21-15, seconded by Ms. Fay. It was voted 4-0-1 (Ms. Hanlon abstained)
Ms. Paxson made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 01-04-16, seconded by Ms. Fay. It was voted 4-0-1 (Ms. Hanlon abstained)
Mr. Podolski requested that dates be included on the bottom of all updated documents. Ms. Hanlon agreed, and explained that the Finance Committee has asked for dates to be included on the bottom of all documents that they receive.  
Mr. Springer reminded the Committee that the next meeting would be held on 01/19/16.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Ms. Paxson made a motion to adjourn at 8:20 PM, seconded by Ms Fay. It was voted 5-0. 

